6-2-23 Region 5 EMResource Steering Committee Minutes

Participating:   Miles Butler, Jeffrey Childs, Beverly Cook, Lynne Drawdy, Scott Egan, April McCleary, Matt Meyers, Michelle Rud, Julie Sitnik, Melissa Smith, Kimberly Stephens, Andre Wise, Dr. Christian Zuver

Welcome:  Matt and Lynne welcomed the group.  Matt apologized for the wrong date on the agenda.  

Exercise Follow-up:   One area identified in the use of EMResource during the April full scale exercise was that not all players had access and did not receive these alerts.  Matt reminded the group that we have the ability to add an unlimited number of users.  Please let Matt know if you have anyone who needs access. 

Website & Feedback Update - https://www.centralfladisaster.org/juvarepilot:   Matt previewed the Juvare webpage.  Steering committee minutes and best practice guidelines are posted.  Matt stated that there were some issues during the transition to individual (vs. group) log-ons and he has addressed these.    Matt advised that he has removed the outdated Juvare videos and has created and posted two new training videos; one is an overview and the other is how to update personal information and notification preferences.  Matt asked for volunteers to re-record these.  As we continue to build out best practices, we will add additional videos.   

User & Notification Preferences Guideline:  Matt advised the draft has been posted and sent out to the workgroup.  The group asked for additional time to review this and we will hold approval until the next meeting.  Matt asked that the group send him any additions or changes.  

Hospital Working Group:  Matt thanked Melissa Smith, Larry Marshall and Michelle Rud for their work.  They have drafted several protocols and are getting C-suite input on these.  Melissa stated that it has been a pleasure to work with this group.

Dispatch Guidelines:   Matt thanked April for creating a video training.  The audio on the recording did not work so they will re-record this.  April asked the group to provide her with anything we need to highlight for the dispatchers, particularly for hospitals.

Nursing Home Pilot & “Black” Guideline:  Matt stated that we have not made progress on these as yet, but they are a high priority.

Next Steps:  Matt asked the group to identify additional projects.  April stated that she is working to incorporate additional communication centers into the platform for event notifications.  Matt thanked her and encouraged all workgroup members to encourage their peers to use the system.  Matt asked the group to let him know if there is anyone we should add to the Steering Committee.

Lynne advised that the July meeting is scheduled for the week of the 4th of July and asked the group if they wished to reschedule.  All agreed to move the meeting to July 14th.  Lynne will send a calendar update.

Adjourn:  The meeting adjourned at 9:15 am.


